
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

 
Dear Families, Staff and Students, 

 

Please keep Heidi Pringle in your prayers as she continues her treatment in 

Brisbane. 

 

This week we celebrate the Feast of Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop. Mary is 

an inspiration to all Catholic educators and an example of what perseverance, 

determination and courage can achieve.  Year 4 will help us celebrate Maryôs Feast 

Day at our assembly on Friday at 2:30pm. 

 

Some reflections on Mary MacKillop ï an Australian woman for all Australians: 

 

Mary MacKillop gave expression to the unique spirituality of Australians through 

her grit, travels, associations with the bush and her vision.  She demonstrates that she is a true Australian, 

one who we can all admire and follow. 

 

Her grit:  in doing something that no other woman of that time would do, begin an Australian 

 religious order, travel alone overseas, and stay true to her vision despite much opposition 

 from the Church. 

 

Her travels:  she travelled around Australia by ship, ferry, coach, buggy, train and horseback, and, in 

 doing so she  gained a wealth of knowledge about the country and its people. 

 

Her associations with the bush:  

 Mary was a good horsewoman. She spent much of her early adult life working as a 

 governess on  stations. She loved her country and called it home, whereas, others of the       

 time thought of England as home. 

 

Her national vision: Mary was prophetic. She saw Australia as one nation at a time when the country was 

divided into colonies. 

 

Mary MacKillop came from a family whose circumstances were poor.  It was a broken family.  It was a 

family in financial difficulties.  Mary understands the hardships of family life because she experienced it.  

She understands what Australian men and women go through. 

 

Despite the troubles she went through, and the weariness she often felt, she would still say: 

ñWhen a duty is clear to me, it must be done at any cost.ò (25-7-1899) 

 

Pope John Paul II said at her Beatification in 1995: 

 ñThink of Mother Mary MacKillop and learn from her to be a gift of love and compassion for one 
another, for all Australians, and for the world.ò 
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LEARNING AND TEACHING AT ST. JOSEPHôS 

How exciting it was to have learners from our Prep class share their writing with Miss OôConnor and I last Friday.  

They each shared not only their learning, but the joy of their individual learning progress.   

 

I am also eager to see the Year 1/2 attempts at a Jeanie Baker collage. Jeanieôs illustrations in her books, are an 

excellent example of visual literacy that support the language in the text. 

 

 

 

 

PRE-PREP: 

On Friday we welcome children to the first of our pre-prep sessions.  The session 

will run from 9am ï 10:30am in the Prep room.  Information will be provided 

to parents and the children will have the opportunity to participate in learning. 

 

 

 

 

BCE LISTENS SURVEY: Vision Beyond 2020 Surveys: 
 

Tell us what you think about our school We're listening!  

  

Here at St. Josephôs we are committed to providing the best possible Catholic education for your child. That 

commitment includes being open to feedback and ideas for improvement ð so we're asking our parents and carers 

about their experiences of our school. As partners in your child's education, what you think matters.  

  

Below you will find a link to a short survey that will ask you about different aspects of St. Josephôs. The survey also 

has space for you to add your own comments. 

 

https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625  
  

Your responses will be anonymous, but they will be truly valued in helping us continually improve. We will ensure 

we provide our community with a summary of the survey findings later in the year as we will also be asking our 

students and our staff what they think. 

  

If you have any questions about the survey, please feel free to contact me.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P & F MEETING: 

Ongoing research shows that family engagement in schools improves student achievement, reduces absenteeism, and 

restores parents' confidence in their children's education. Students with involved parents or other caregivers earn 

higher grades and test scores, have better social skills, and show improved behaviour. 

 

All parents are automatically part of the Parents and Friends Association of the school.  Please join us at the next 

meeting on Tuesday 14 August at 7pm in the staffroom. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to Summer and Jackson Kreis, Tiffany and Ryan on the birth of Keely Rose Doyle, a new 

daughter and sister. Welcome to St Joeyôs. 

 

 

 

Terese 

https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625


 
 

 

 

At the beginning of the year, we developed aspirational SMART goals around reading in 

Prep to Year 2 and around writing in Years 3 to 6. It was with great pleasure that Terese 

and I shared with staff our current overall percentages of students meeting or 

exceeding Brisbane Catholic Education targets in these areas. When compared to the end 

of Term 1, 2017, we have made noticeable improvement across all year levels. This is a 

clear indicator of the commitment of our staff in providing high -quality teaching and 

learning experiences.  

 

 

As part of a strategy to achieve our SMART goals, we are beginning to implement short, 

targeted cycles of contextual learning and teaching. Teachers are released for one day 

every three weeks to plan collaboratively with the leadership team.  

 

 Essentially, we analyse the most current data of our students from our school òData 

Walló, target relevant aspects of the English curriculum to address identified student 

needs and plan engaging teaching and learning experiences in context.  Our school Data 

Wall which visually represents our student progress, allows our staff to monitor change 

that occurs over time. Our planning days together, allows us to look closely at the data 

to ensure we are moving and progressing our students along.  

We have an opportunity to have conversations about our learners, where they are at and 

where we need to get them to. Itõs really about the moral imperative as educators we 

have ð that it is our collective responsibility to help this student or these students.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Through the use of rich literature, we are able to support and develop studentsõ 

knowledge, understanding and skills to comprehend and compose for a range of 

purposes. It has been wonderful to see the level of student engagement with such 

texts and I hope you are hearing about them at home.  

 

I believe òMrs Wishy Washyó was a real hit in Prep!! Terese and I thoroughly enjoyed 

listening to our Preps read to us and we celebrated with them on their great 

achievements.  

 

 

Keep smiling  

 

 

Bec  

Whatõs happeningé 
Year 4 Assembly  

Friday 10 August, 2:30pm  

 

Pre-Prep Program  

Friday 10 August, 9 - 10:30am  

 

Show Holiday - Monday 13 August  
 

Book Week 

Beginning Monday 20 August  



 

 

 

Brisbane Catholic Education Listens Surveys 
 

 

We're listening! 

 

Here at St Josephôs Gayndah we are committed to providing the best possible Catholic educa-

tion for your child. 

That commitment includes being open to feedback and ideas for improvement ð so we're  

asking our parents and carers about their experiences of our school! 

As partners in your child's education, what you think matters.  

  

Below you will find a link to a short survey that will ask you about different aspects of St Jo-

sephôs. The survey also has space for you to add your own comments. 

 

 https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625 

 

Your responses will be anonymous, but they will be truly valued in helping us continually im-

prove. We will ensure we provide our community with a summary of the survey findings later 

in the year as we will also be asking our students and our staff what they think. 

 

If you have any questions about the survey, please feel free to contact our school office. 

  

https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625


 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE: 

¶ We have a NEW school Facebook page! Search St Josephôs Primary School Gayndah 

¶ If you would like a Direct Debit form for 2018 school fees, please let the office know. 

 

TUCKSHOP  

Tuckshop order for next week are due  back together with payment  Monday 13th August 

 

CANBERRA FUNDRAISING 

Trader Ahern has beautiful fresh passionfruit available for purchase through the Year 

5/6 classroom. All funds raised will support the Canberra fundraising efforts. Hurry 

before they run out! 

 

 
LUNGFISH NAMING COMPETITION 

The Gayndah Museum would like to invite the students of St Josephôs 

school to enter the name a Lungfish competition, we have two new lungfish 

and we would like your help to name them, there will be prizes for the 

winner. Entries due this Friday! 

 

 

 

ORGANISATION SAVE THE CHILDREN 
Year 5/6 are combining their English poetry classwork with a fun way of raising money for Social 

Justice. Save The Children programs are helping improve the lives of children here in Australia and all 

around the world. Visit the 5/6 classroom with your donation and see if you can guess the answer to 

the clues within their poetry! 
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